
U.S. Department of Energy | Employee Concerns Program (ECP)
The Department of Energy (DOE) encourages employees to raise concerns about policies and practices that adversely affect the Department’s ability to 
accomplish its mission in a safe and efficient manner. Management at all levels values employee involvement and actively supports an atmosphere in which 
employees feel free to voice concerns.

The ECP is designed to:

Encourage open communication; 

Inform employees of the proper forum for 
consideration of their concerns; 

Ensure employees can raise issues without 
fearing reprisal; 

Address employee concerns in a timely and 
objective manner, and 

Provide employees an avenue for 
consideration of concerns that fall outside 

existing systems.

HOW DO YOU REPORT A CONCERN?

Via Email:
 ECP@emcbc.doe.gov

Via Telephone:
ECP Hot line: 513-246-0024

Send Letter
Attn: Employee Concerns Office 

550 Main Street Room 7-010 
Cincinnati, OH 45202

The Employee Concerns Program:

Has systems to ensure that concerns are appropriately, fairly, and fully considered.  

Is an alternative reporting system.  To carry out its mission, the DOE ECP works with all elements 
throughout the DOE complex to ensure that employees have and are aware of effective means to 
have their concerns fairly and fully considered.

Encourages employees to seek resolution through local complaint or dispute resolution systems, or 
with first line supervisors, but that alternatively they have the right to report Employee Concerns 
through the ECP.

Trisha Zamarron
DOE EMCBC ECP Manager
Email: trisha.zamarron@emcbc.doe.gov
Phone: 513-314-7823
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